COASTAL QUILTES GUILD

GENERAL MEETING

February 11, 2011

The February General Meeting of the Coastal Quilters Guild was held at Saint Andrews Presbyterian Church in Goleta.  The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by 

President Irelle Beatie.

WELCOME:  Irelle welcomed 8 guests but no new members.

ANNOUNCEMENTS:  Irelle thanked members for the canned food donations and reminded members of the board meeting next Thursday, February 17 at Maravilla at 6:30 pm.  The Challenge Quilt event will be at the March General Meeting, therefore, there will not be the following activities:  Show & Tell, Library, or Treasure Table.  They will resume in April.  The Breast Cancer Resource Center is asking for volunteers to sew robes for cancer patients.  Suzanne will be available at the break for more information.

Leslie Dodge read a story she wrote at the Apron Event Workshop and shared pictures of the apron she described in the story.

Irelle invited the Committee Chairmen to come to the next Board Meeting with a list of items that there committee could use to better serve the guild.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Workshops:  Patty Six reported there will be two workshops with Jean Wells.  The Friday workshop will be from 9 to 3:30 and the Saturday workshop will be from 8:30 to 3:00.  There will also be a $2 lab fee.  Open Sews are changing.  They will now be known as Learn & Sew.  The first one will be March 12.  Ranell Hansen will be teaching a class from 9 to 12 on bags and purses and from 12 to 3 there will be time to sew up the ideas presented in the morning class.  If anyone is interested in teaching a class, please contact Patty Six.  The April workshop with Wendy Butler is almost full.  Next month signups will begin for the Karla Alexander workshop.

Block of the Month:  Darilyn Kisch reported there were 35 blocks tonight.  The winners were Linda Estrada and Margaret Kocimski.  Darilyn stated there was a mistake in the directions for this month’s block in the newsletter.   She explained the mistake and stated the correct directions are on the website.
Challenge Quilt:  Carol Hart reported there are several entries for the challenge quilts.  Quilts entered at the Expo at Earl Warren will not be able to be shown at Grant House.  Carol read the names of the collectors for the challenge quilts and their locations.   Carol encouraged everyone to come early to the March meeting to view and vote on the challenge quilts.  Ballots will be counted during the meeting.  Carol explained the ballots and the deadline for a challenge quilt entry is March 2.  
Opportunity Quilt:  Irelle reported on the future of the Opportunity Quilt.  After studying the results of the survey done at the December meeting, it was decided to continue with the Opportunity Quilt in 2012, a Quilt Show year, and there is need for a volunteer to make the quilt.  The Opportunity Quilt can be an Art Quilt, or a Wall Hanging.  In the odd years there will be some sort of a raffle such as a trip to quilting retreat.  There is a need for a chairperson to organize the raffle and a committee to help.   Anyone interested should contact Irelle.

Community Quilts:  Yolanda thanked the board for finding a permanent home for community quilts and she also thanked the guild members for their donations.  She and Louise have made a major purchase of children’s fabrics.  She encouraged members to come to the community quilts table and see if there is any fabric that sparks an interest.

Auction:  Cathe Hedrick reported she now has space to store auction donation items.   She asked that members call or email her about donations and can arrange for pickups.  She also asked that members start saving plastic bags, such as sheets are purchased in, and ribbon, narrow preferably.   The auction committee is looking for items that are related to sewing and quilting.  No donations will be accepted after the July meeting.

SHOW & TELL:  Twenty members presented their quilts or made an announcement.

BREAK:  Hosted by the Sewjourners

DOOR PRIZES:  Door prize winners were Barbara Aspen, Julie Cohen, Naomi Hicks, and Suzy Pelovsky.  Door Prizes took in $260.  Prizes were donated by Craft Essentials, Treasure Hunt, Grant House, Baron’s Fabrics, The Creation Station, The Fabric Quarter and Art and Jenny Sewing.
PROGRAMS:  Suzy Pelovsky introduced the guest speaker, Jean Wells.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:35 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Priscilla Jacobs

Recording Secretary   

